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March 26, 2009

This special meeting was in the form of a public forum to discuss a proposed zone change for property on Taugwonk Road from Light Industrial land to Green Belt Residential land.

Members present: Blunt White, John Delmhorst, Ed Hart, Dan Oliverio, Ed Dear, Gary Bennett, Paul Burgess, and Ed Planeta.  Absent: Tony Lee.

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.  The minutes of the February 19, 2009 meeting were accepted as distributed.
Chairman Blunt White began the forum with a discussion on revenues and expenses and the mission of the EDC being to grow the Grand List while maintaining the character of the Town.  He stated that 80% of the Grand List is comprised of residential homes and motor vehicles.  14% is on commercial and industrial properties.  The issue at question is 179 acres on Taugwonk Road, currently the only land in Town available for C&I development.  There is a proposal to change the zoning to residential use.  The driving force behind this proposal is the Stonington Uplands Association.  Chairman White indicated that, while beneficial to members of the association, this zone change would be detrimental to the majority of Town taxpayers.
John Markowitz, Executive Director of SECTER, assisted by Debby Donovan, Marketing Director, presented an example of tax income if a portion of the property was built out for a light industrial building, using the Ships Analytics building in North Stonington as a reference.  The total tax income from the property would be $144,221.

Dan Barber, VP of Northeast Property Group, discussed the matter from a commercial real estate perspective.  He stated that “build to suit” projects are more favorable currently than renovating older mill sites.

Ed Planeta, co-owner of Acme Wire Products, and a member of the commission, discussed the matter from the view of a small business owner.
Following discussion and comments from the public, Chairman White made the motion that the Economic Development Commission supports the recommendation contained in the Town Staff report dated March 16 titled “Alternative Zoning Text Amendment” in which Residential Single Family, become a permitted use in the LI-130 zone.  See Section 5.2.2 of the Zoning Regulations (Use Table).   This motion was seconded and approved with one abstention.

Chairman White stated the public hearing on the zone change will be part of a Planning and Zoning meeting scheduled for Tuesday, April 7th at 7:30 PM at the Mystic Middle School.

This meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

John R. Delmhorst, Secretary
